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LETTER FROM DEPUTY HEADTEACHER 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this newsletter finds you well.  What has happened to our wonderful weather?  As the final week of this academic is upon us, the 
children have arrived at school this morning excited about the range of different sporting activities they are going to take part in over the 
week with sports day being the highlight of the final day of term.  We have everything crossed that the weather is kind and holds out for 
us.  Details of the timings for Friday are below.  Here are just a few of the activities the children have taken part in today: 

 
 
Sport and Health Week: Week Beginning Monday 17th July: 
This week we are hosting our annual Sport and Health Week. Mr McKay has organised various sporting experiences to develop a range of 
new skills for the children. Sports Day will be held on the final day of term, Friday 21st July where you are invited to come and watch your 
child/ren’s year groups take part, the timings for each phase are below. We will ensure the main blue gate onto the Years 3&4 playground 
are opened just before the start of each phase race. As you will appreciate, for safeguarding purposes, we are required to lock the gates 
between each session, so we advise arriving promptly.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Feedback: Annual Survey for Parents 
At Woodstock CE Primary School, we deeply value and appreciate parental feedback as an integral part of our commitment to providing the 

best possible education and provision, whilst also fostering a supportive learning environment for our children. We understand that parents 

have unique insights and perspectives that play a crucial role in shaping the educational journey of their children. We actively listen to 

parental feedback and consider it an essential component of our continuous improvement process. We genuinely value the collaborative 

partnership between our school and parents, working together to enhance the educational experience and ensure the success of every pupil 

in our care.  Over the year we have a number of wonderful, kindly worded emails of thanks for various reasons to different colleagues across 
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the school, which I know they hugely value and appreciate.  If you would like to find out more about the work of the school and some of the 

events your children have taken part in this year, please do visit our website here: 

https://www.woodstock.oxon.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=3&gcatid=1#focus  

 

We have created a simple online form as part of our annual parent survey and would like to invite you to take the time to complete this.  

Please follow this link: https://forms.office.com/e/tvZQ6dU4U5.  We would ask that all feedback is received by Monday 24th July.  Many 

thanks for taking the time to do this. 

    
Start of Day Timings for September: 
The government’s recent white paper Opportunity for all: strong schools with great teachers for your child set an expectation that all state-
funded mainstream schools deliver a minimum length of school week of 32.5 hours from September 2023.  In order for us to meet this 
requirement with minimal disruption, governors have decided to bring morning registration forward by 5 minutes to 8.40am, starting in 
September.  This means the school day will be 8.40am to 3.10pm.  Gates will continue to open at 8.35am. 
 
Pupil Parliament Charity Event 
Pupils' Parliament hosted a charity event last week with a wear something yellow to school theme day 
and a bake sale.  We are proud to announce that we raised a staggering £605.17 for this amazing 
charity.  Thank you to our whole school community for your support.  This has been our greatest fundraiser this academic year! 
 
Playground Leaders 
Each year we invite children from Year 6 to become Playground Leaders.  These children support pupils across Reception 
and KS1 to play small group games and activities.  Mrs Kennedy, Mrs Clark and Mrs Hipwell would like to thank all the 
children who took part in the Playground Leaders role this year, you have all done an amazing job and ensured that 
lunchtimes are full of fun and laughter.  We have had a huge number of applications from our current Year 5 pupils who 
would like to take on the role in September and we look forward to working with them next year. 
 
School Volunteer Special Thank You! 
Colleagues and I would lie to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to all of our regular volunteers.  They give up time each week to 
support the work of the school and have a huge positive impact on the lives of many of our children in school.  We really do value the time 
you give to us – you really do make a difference to our school.   A BIG THANKYOU to Leoni, Amy, Julia, Hanniah, Anne and Elizabeth.  We look 
forward to welcoming you back in the new academic year. 
 
PTA Raffle Tickets 
You will have received an envelope last week in your child’s bag with books of raffle tickets from the school PTA.  They wanted me to pass 
on their gratitude for supporting this school fundraising event – we have been overwhelmed by the number of returned stubs of tickets and 
money already.  There have also been requests for further tickets to be sold amongst family and friends.  All support gratefully received. If 
you wish to sell more tickets then please do get in touch with the PTA. 
 
Year 6 Leavers: Final Goodbye 
I am sure you will join me and colleagues in wishing our wonderful Year 6 children all the very best for their transition to Secondary Education.  
This is the very last week of Primary School for them, which is a very big deal and exciting time in a child’s journey through school. Their 
production of ‘Prexit’ last week was phenomenal and we know many memories have been made throughout the years, including their recent 
visit to the Frontier Centre.  It has been an absolute pleasure to get to know each and every child over the years and watching them flourish 
– we would like to wish you lots of luck to all of you as your journey continues into ‘big’ school.  Parents of Year 6 children are invited into 
school this Thursday afternoon at 2pm. 
 
I would like to take the opportunity on behalf of the Senior Leadership Team to thank each and every one of our colleagues for their 
commitment and hard work over the past academic year, and tirelessly working to ensure the children at Woodstock CE Primary School get 
the very best education possible – this includes our wonderful office team!  We wish Miss Richardson the very best of luck with her move to 
a new role, and also to Miss Garrison and Miss Harrison who are both getting married over the summer break. 
 
Lastly, thank you to our whole parent community for your continued support over the academic year, including our PTA. Your support is 
always very much appreciated and hugely valued.  Have a wonderful summer break when it arrives, and we look forward to welcoming you 
all back to school on Tuesday 5th September.   
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 

 

 
 
 

https://www.woodstock.oxon.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=3&gcatid=1#focus
https://forms.office.com/e/tvZQ6dU4U5


Safeguarding Children Updates: 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads immediately by 
contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, please contact the 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  

 
NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health issues. Please 
follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 

 
Collective Worship Weekly Theme 
 

Week Beginning: 17/7/23            Collective Worship  

Key Idea: A work of art 

Biblical Link: 
Isaiah 64:8 ‘Yet you, Lord, are our Father. We are the clay, you are the potter; we are all the work of your hand.’ 

(NIV)  

Core Value: Joy 

 

Understanding 
Christianity 
Theme:  

Worship Song: He made me 

 
Our World 
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PTA NEWS 
 
Summer Festival - Sunday 17th September 1pm to 5pm, Marlborough School 

Join us for 4 hours of controlled chaos and good times! We are so excited to be hosting a Summer Festival featuring 3 fully charged Super 

Pirates for all kids aged 3+. The afternoon of fun will include group games, extreme dodgeball, messy play, talent shows, challenges, glitter 

tattoos, inflatables, giant parachutes, party hairstyling, a sober bar and tuck shop, a star tent and family rave! All proceeds will go to PTA. 

Everything included in the ticket price except for glitter tattoos, hair styling, tuck shop and sober bars which are all subject to small 

additional charges. Wristbands will be available to collect from school the week before the event. This event is for children aged 3 and over.  

 
Summer Festival Booking Form:  https://forms.gle/stBnWKLq2jTsJeQV6  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Soldiers of Oxfordshire Museum 
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Gosford All Black Rugby Camp 
 

 
 
Please click here for further information https://www.wegottickets.com/f/13178 
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Family Fun with the Hedgehog Club this Summer 
Sunday August 6th – Dinosaur Day  

Where: At Hailey Community Wood 

When: 10am to 12.30pm 

What: We will have lots of dino fun. Can you be an archaeologist and dig for bones? 

Make some dinosaur eggs and build nests for eggs. You can also have fun den 

building, fire lighting, cooking on the fire and much, much more. 

Hot drinks, squash, homemade biscuits will be available. 

Costs: £15 per child. (All children must be accompanied by an adult) suitable for 

children from crawling to 12 years old. 

 

Monday 31st July, 7th August and 21st August Woodland Club 

Where: Cogges Farm 

When: 10am to 12pm and 1pm to 3pm 

What: outdoor fun for all ages- babies to 12-year-olds. Den building, muddy fun, bug hunting, marshmallow toasting and 

much, much more.  £14 per child – all children must be accompanied by an adult. You also need to pay entry to Cogges for 

the day. 

 

Booking is through the website www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  
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Weekly Online Safety Guidance: 

 
 

 



 
Weekly Mental Health & Wellbeing Guidance: 

 
 



 
 
 


